News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
APM & 12 month summary – May 2017
Dear Residents, 

The Annual Parish Council meeting occurred recently and it is a great opportunity to look back over the last 12 months and see the improvements and changes to Honeybourne. 

There have been a lot of improvements to our village and the surrounding area carried out with the help of the District and County Councils.  Here is a reminder of some of the things that have happened over the last 12 months;- 

Superfast Broadband – the 2nd new BT cabinet (Badsey 3) was installed in Honeybourne - The original Superfast broadband cabinet only had enough ports for connections to 288 houses, and this was full by October 2015. BT installed a 2nd cabinet in May outside the village hall so up to 576 houses can be connected.

Some other good Broadband news - the new Badsey Cabinet 11 has gone live - This means businesses in Honeybourne Airfield Business Park are able to order Superfast Broadband too.
Even more good Broadband news - The cabinet in Station Road opposite Dudley Road is has been re-engineered and is called Badsey 17. This means now nearly every house in Honeybourne can upgrade to Superfast Broadband if they want.
Highway issues:- 

1. Traffic calming measures at the entrance to the village from the south, Weston Road  - The solar controlled “Slow Dow” sign was installed.

2. The overhanging trees and shrubs were removed from the grass verge so the entrance village signs and the 30mph signs can clearly be seen from a long way away as you enter the village.

3. Weight limit on the Mickleton Rd to stop HGV’s using this as a rat run has been agreed in principle with Lynden Stowe who is the County Councillor for Gloucestershire County Council.

4. The ruts at the edges to Bretforton Road were filled with stone, and then a new long term solution is being trialled where the verges were built up with earth and the road narrowed slightly. Other parts had kerbing fitted. This should prevent the ruts re-occurring.
5. Extension to 30mph speed limit in Bretforton Rd has occurred and new “Beware Children” signs erected to help with the activity around the recreational field.
6. New Offenham Rd/Elm Road roundabout was completed in January 2017 greatly reducing rush-hour congestion at this bottleneck.

7. Advisory Lorry Routes – new signage directing lorries to the main businesses in the area ( Kanes, Unipart, Honeybourne Trading Estate, etc)  were erected on all routes from the A46 avoiding the weight restricted roads and low bridges.

8. The white line road marking in the village were re-painted.

9. A new Highways sign to the Post Office from Weston Rd has been requested.
10. Make-Over Day for Honeybourne in September - Honeybourne was selected as one of only 4 villages in the whole of Worcestershire to have a special “Make-Over” organised by Worcestershire County Council. A special team of skilled workman from Highways descended on the village one weekend and worked all day to improve all the street infrastructure including benches, signs, bus shelters, barriers, and cleared all weeds, and strimmed all verges and made the place look ship-shape!”.

11. Repairs to the raised pavement in High Street which was damaged by a car crash is repaired.

12. And much more…..

Also announced in the last 12 months was the WCC Driving Home Highways programme which commits an extra £12m to be spent on rural roads over the next 2 years.  
Please report any Highways issues using the web http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it
Overflow car parking for the Station.  Network Rail has confirmed to WDC that they are looking to install a new car park for up to 200 car parking spaces at Honeybourne in the long term (within 6 years). In the short term, Bovis Homes are still offering to sell some land for a smaller overflow car park behind the new Co-Op store but the process has been delayed until the option is exercised by the developer building the Co-Op.

The Door Knock by WDC - I  joined Wychavon District Council officers on 20th April to carry out the door to door house visits in Honeybourne to talk to residents about what the District Council can do to help them. This is part of the WDC Rural Communities Programme, and 24 houses in Honeybourne were visited, and it was great to meet everyone from a wide cross section of ages. The feedback from the locals I visited was 

1. Honeybourne is a great place to live

2. Most are pleased with the majority of services available 
3. Most were well informed and did read the Honeybourne News. 

Perrie Drive and Fernihough Avenue Residents Save our Greens   The Wychavon Localism Panel agreed to make the Greens an asset of Community Value after much debate and a site visit. 

Green Bins - Recycling – I organised a visit to Environsort recycling centre on the 10th May, and everything you put into the Green bins ends up here and they sort up to 105,000 tonnes of recyclable waste per year! 
There are lots of things you should NOT put in the Green Bins such as batteries, plastic bags, black plastics, aluminium foil, old flower pots, electrical appliances, old saucepans, shoes, cloths, etc. And unfortunately if you do put these things in, they you are wasting them as they will be put into land fill! Many of these items can be recycled in the right place –either at certain recycling sites at various shops, or at the Household Recycling Centres. So please help the environment and only put into the Green bin the items as specified on the top of your green bin or as per the website http://www.severnwaste.com/envirosort/what-can-i-recycle/
In the next 12 months a new waste contract is to start which will add batteries and small electrical items to the list of goods which will be included in the kerbside collection – more information to follow.

Black Bins - The new incinerator “Waste to Energy” plant in Hartlebury was finished at the end of last year and will start to burn all the rubbish from your black bins that used to go into land fill from April 2017. It will treat up to 200,000 tonnes of waste, producing 15.5 MW of electricity for export to the grid – enough to power all the homes in Kidderminster.
Worcestershire has one of the fastest growing economies in the UK. The District & County Councils have put the economy as one of their key priorities in their corporate plans. A good example of how the councils can attract new businesses into the area is Boardman Bikes, owned by Olympian Chris Boardman, who are setting up a factory and shop in The Valley, Evesham which will make the Vale of Evesham a centre of Excellence for cycling.
Mobile Speed cameras

After several years of lobbying, the West Mercia Safer Road Partnership carried out speed surveys on the roads around the area, and agreed to add 2 sites to their Mobile Speed Enforcement cameras in our locality. They are there most weeks, and are issuing speeding tickets on average 12 per hour! So watch out and don’t speed through any of the villages. 
New Village Hall
In November I attended a meeting between the Honeybourne Village Hall Committee and the MD & Deputy MD of Wychavon District Council about the new village hall. The District Council gave their full support to the village on this project.
Councillor’s Divisional Fund

1. Honeybees WI  received a grant paid for  some new tables 

2. Honeybourne Rural Cinema – I managed to obtain a grant for the village hall    committee to buy a projector and screen so Honeybourne can start its own Rural Cinema.
County Council elections taking place on 4 May 

And finally, just a reminder that the County Council elections are on Thursday 4th May.  It is 4 years ago I was elected for the first time to County Hall. I stood for election as I was fed up with the poor condition of the roads around us, and our broadband was virtually non-existent! I am pleased to say that in the last 4 years County Council have listened, and their officers have visited Honeybourne many times and carried out improvements. The roads have improved and we now have Superfast Broadband. If you are happy with what I have achieved over the last 4 years in Honeybourne and the surrounding areas, then please support me on the 4th May. 

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org
